
Due regard – Brown principles 

  
These principles have been taken from the Equality and Human Rights 

Commission’s paper on making fair financial decisions (Equality and Human Rights 

Commission, 2012). 

Case law sets out broad principles about what public authorities need to do to have 
due regard to the aims set out in the general equality duties. These are sometimes 
referred to as the 'Brown principles' and set out how courts interpret the duties. They 
are not additional legal requirements but form part of the Public Sector Equality Duty 
as contained in section 149 of the Equality Act 2010. Under the duty local authorities 
must, in the exercise of their functions have due regard to the need to  
 

 Eliminate unlawful discrimination, harassment, victimisation and other conduct 
prohibited by the Act 

 Advance equality of opportunity between people who share a protected 
characteristic and those who do not 

 Foster good relations between people who share a protected characteristic 
and those who do not. 

 
In summary, the Brown principles say that:  
 
• Decision-makers must be made aware of their duty to have 'due regard' and to the 
aims of the duty.  

• Due regard is fulfilled before and at the time a particular policy that will or might 
affect people with protected characteristics is under consideration, as well as at the 
time a decision is taken.  

• Due regard involves a conscious approach and state of mind. A body subject to the 
duty cannot satisfy the duty by justifying a decision after it has been taken. Attempts 
to justify a decision as being consistent with the exercise of the duty, when it was not 
considered before the decision, are not enough to discharge the duty. General 
regard to the issue of equality is not enough to comply with the duty.  

• The duty must be exercised in substance, with rigour and with an open mind in 
such a way that it influences the final decision.  

• The duty has to be integrated within the discharge of the public functions of the 
body subject to the duty. It is not a question of 'ticking boxes'.  

• The duty cannot be delegated and will always remain on the body subject to it.  

• It is good practice for those exercising public functions to keep an accurate record 
showing that they had actually considered the general equality duty and pondered 
relevant questions. If records are not kept it may make it more difficult, evidentially, 
for a public authority to persuade a court that it has fulfilled the duty imposed by the 
equality duties.  
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